SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at Ash House Hotel, Ash, Near Martock on Tuesday 12th May 2015.

Present:  
  Mrs L Coles (Chairman); A Downing; M A Harker; G Morris;
                             Ms R Myers; Mrs F Norman; Ms E Waller; P Whitaker
In Attendance:  N Woollcombe-Adams (Secretary) and M Harvey (Chief Officer). 

    

   Ryan Smith (substitute for G Winter).
1. Apologies for Absence – Ms S Dugmore and Ms S Herman
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting – 
Agreed as a correct record of the proceedings. Minutes of the Executive Meeting 14th April 2015 – “RB” should read “RM”.
4. Matters Arising – 

The Chairman went through the minutes of the Executive Meeting of 14th April 2015, in particular the items referring to the contracts agreed with the Chief Officer and Secretary.  It should be noted that the Chief Officer was now an employee of the LPC, with the attendant benefits. NWA advised that registration with ICO.org for data protection was voluntary, as the LPC was a not for profit organisation. 
There were no matters arising from the Committee Meeting of 18th March 2015.

5. Correspondence – 

a) South West Mental Health Conference – RM agreed to attend.
b) Possible EPS Training – Await further advices.
c) Possible Topic for PSNC Conference – Employment of lobbyist/PR person to counter negativity and push the attributes of Pharmacy.  This could be on a regional basis. 
6. CCA Report – AD agreed to do this.                                                                                             ACTION AD
7. Budget/Financial Report – 

RM went through the report she had presented to the last Executive Meeting.

8. Chief Officer’s Report (forwarded in advance) – 

a) MAS – Uptake needs to be improved, and engagement obtained from non-performers.  MH to liaise with GM to adopt a spread sheet to illustrate monthly trends. The Committee agreed that the Somerset model should be pushed on a regional basis.  LC would raise this with the LPN to ensure that all were singing from the same hymn sheet.  There was a need to press for a PGD service, not a P Med service.                                                                                ACTION LC/ALL
b) Emergency Supply – Michael Bainbridge, whilst sympathetic, was adamant that the CCG did not have capacity to commission for Somerset, notwithstanding that Somerset was the only district in the South West without a service.
c) Memory Service – MH working on final report.                                                                ACTION MH
d) Needle Exchange – MH was still awaiting a final offer.  The whole issue appears to be going round in circles, and MH is still holding on to the letter drafted to Contractors.
e) Pharmoutcomes – Much time had been spent sorting out the last of the pharmacies.
f) Smoking Cessation – MH had received a request to promote training to Contractors.  The Champix PGD had now been signed off.                                                                              ACTION MH
g) SCR – Somerset will be among the first to be rolled out.  Members were requested to encourage their companies/organisations to give full support.  The cost of training prior to launch/an engagement evening should be funded nationally.                                        ACTION ALL
h) Flu Planning Meeting (South West) – Positive progress had been made, but a time scale was now required for training/rollout to enable Contractors to plan their vaccine purchase.
                                                                                                                                       ACTION MH
i) Discharge Project – YDH are progressing with just Yeovil pharmacies being involved at present.  A meeting is planned with Wellington Hospital (Somerset Partnership).  MH is organising the appropriate Pharmoutcomes links.                                                                                      ACTION MH
j) Health Checks – MH had discussed these with the Lloyds Contract Manager.  The geographical gap in services, mainly in South Somerset, was noted. These continue as a work in progress.
k) Bridgwater Bay Federation Meeting – This was positive and constructive, and discussions revolved around how best to resolve issues to the mutual benefit of all.
9. Clinical Commissioning Group and Health and Wellbeing Board – 

NWA reported that Christine Lawrence had been succeeded as Somerset HWB Chairman by Anne Bown (Bridgwater County Councillor), and Christine’s portfolio responsibilities had been taken over by Anna Groskop (Bruton and Wincanton County Councillor).

10. Applications Sub Committee – No applications received.
11. Member Contributions to Future  Newsletter – 

RM illustrated an example of what was being suggested from the Gloucester LPC Newsletter.  It was agreed that all Members should submit a profile/article for future newsletters. NWA would send out a reminder to all at the beginning of July.  It was further agreed that the next newsletter should be printed in colour for distribution.                                                                                            ACTION NWA/ALL
12. Vanguard Project Presentation – 

MH went through the draft presentation he had prepared for the forthcoming seminar. Members made various suggestions as to the format, and what might usefully be added.

13. Feedback on Document Sharing – This item was postponed due to SH’s absence.
14. LPC Strategy – 

a) General – EW reported on the Medicines Safety Meeting she had attended and its relevance, together with the recommendations made.
b) Training – AH reminded Members to encourage attendance at the 9th June event in Yeovil.  He also mentioned that Bayer were prepared to sponsor the next LPC meeting.
c) PNA – This could now be removed from the list of actions.
15. Patient Centred Professionalism in Pharmacy – 
The Chairman went through the slides and questionnaire supplied by the Society, and agreed that she would respond on behalf of the LPC. Members were encouraged to distribute the questionnaire and details via their own networks.                                                                    ACTION LC
16. Group Exercise – 
MH conducted the exercise entitled “How To Get Your Message Across”, and a session was held with the Communications Team where the following suggestions were made as to how to get the LPC messages across.
a) Store Managers Email addresses were needed for communications purposes.

b) The 103 pharmacies could be divided into groups of 8, for each to receive a 10 minute visit, when the LPC Member would present a set message and ascertain what the particular pharmacy would like from the LPC.  This would be a useful way to collect contact details eg store managers, pharmacists and technicians. At the same time the use of the website should be promoted.

c) Promote Facebook/Twitter.
d) Follow up the Stakeholder Chart.

e) Issue press releases to the public in general. 

                                                                                                                                                     ACTION ALL
17. Date and Place of Next Meeting – 

Full Committee – Wednesday 8th July 2015 at Ash House Hotel commencing at 9.30am.

Executive Committee – Wednesday 24th June 2015 at The Holiday Inn Taunton commencing at 9.30am.

18. Any Other Business – 

a) MH advised that Somerset County Council wants its staff to have the opportunity of obtaining flu vaccinations in pharmacies.  It was suggested that all relevant staff members would be issued with a voucher by SCC.
b) NWA to send copies of the latest newsletter to Stakeholders.                                    ACTION NWA
